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Mayor Goode yesterday lifted the six-week-old state of emergency in the 
Elmwood section of Southwest Philadelphia, and issued a strategy for 
defusing tension that calls for strict prosecution of those "responsible 
for racially motivated acts of intimidation." 
 
 
 The nine-point strategy, which Goode said would be fully implemented by the 
end of the month, relies on a number of existing community programs and 
several new initiatives, including a review of personnel deployment  in the 
12th Police District."The first point of my strategy is that we're going to 
uphold the law," Goode said during a City Hall news conference. He added 
that he had asked the U.S. Justice Department and the state attorney 
general's office  to investigate and prosecute all violations of federal and 
state civil-rights statutes. 
 
 
"People do not have the right to demonstrate, to march in front of homes, or 
in any way intimidate people who have moved into a neighborhood simply based 
upon their race," the mayor said. "So we're going to  uphold the law as our 
number-one priority." 
 
 
Goode said that arrests should have been made in November when hundreds of 
white residents demonstrated on successive nights in front of the homes of a 
black couple and an interracial couple who had recently moved  into the 
Elmwood section of Southwest Philadelphia - demonstrations prompting Goode 
to declare the state of emergency Nov. 22. 
 
 
The state of emergency banned outdoor gatherings of more than four people in 
an area bounded by South 60th and 68th (originally 70th) Streets, Elmwood 
Avenue and Lindbergh Boulevard. 
 
 
Goode yesterday attributed the failure by police to make arrests at that 
time to a lack of "clear instructions" and to a historical "reluctance on 
the part of police officers to, quote, 'arrest demonstrators  that are large 
in numbers.' " 
 



 
"There was clearly grounds for some arrests, certainly if not from the city 
for disturbing the peace, certainly from the federal government for 
intimidation," Goode said, adding that arrests of some of those  involved 
would be forthcoming. 
 
 
The mayor also said he had spoken to former Police Commissioner Gregore J. 
Sambor and newly appointed Commissioner Kevin M. Tucker about reports that 
the 12th District had become a "dumping ground" for police  officers 
assigned there for disciplinary reasons. 
 
 
"I want that evaluated," Goode said. "I want to know who the people are who 
are out there, how they got assigned there. I want to make sure that we have 
people with the right temperament out there who can deal  with the critical 
issues in that district overall." 
 
 
However, Goode said Southwest Philadelphia was only one of 10 areas in the 
city exhibiting racial problems that city officials would focus on in the 
coming weeks and months. 
 
 
Karen Warrington, Goode's press secretary, later identified the other nine 
areas as Roxborough, Fairmount, parts of South Philadelphia, Overbrook Park, 
Kensington, Tasker, Spring Garden, University City/ 
 
 
Powelton and parts of the Northeast. 
 
 
Goode repeatedly stressed yesterday that the most important point of his 
nine-point strategy was the one calling for city, state and federal 
authorities to vigorously enforce all laws protecting basic rights. This 
point, called "Law enforcement and the protection of basic rights" in the 
seven-page document, included the review of personnel deployment in the 12th 
District. 
 
 
Other points of the strategy, according to the document, included: 
 
 
* Steps to strengthen a 24-hour rumor-control hotline operated by the 
Philadelphia Human Relations Commission during neighborhood crises, such as 
the demonstrations in Southwest Philadelphia. 



 
 
* Creation of a crisis-management system in the managing director's office 
''which will ensure early warning of the existence of racial tension in a 
community and provide a means for sufficient reactions." 
 
 
* Development of social programs for the unemployed in Southwest 
Philadelphia aimed at men between the ages of 18 and 25, as well as single- 
parent households. Included would be a program to discipline "young people 
 
 
who exhibit violent and disruptive behavior in schools, shopping areas and 
on transit lines." 
 
 
The strategy also included points calling for a number of organizations - 
the Human Relations Commission, Crisis Intervention Network and the police 
community relations division, in addition to business and religious 
organizations - to work at improving community relations between all racial, 
religious and ethnic groups. 
 
 
Leah Gaskin White, executive director of the Human Relations Commission, 
said in an interview after Goode's news conference that "tensions still 
exist" in Southwest Philadelphia. "But people now understand the  reality of 
of the need to operate from a base of information that is correct," she 
said. ''I think they are educated tensions (now). I think they were 
uninformed tensions six weeks ago." 
 
 
The commission concluded last month that there had been no "block- busting" 
by real estate agents - organized attempts to force panic selling on a block 
- in Southwest Philadelphia before the November demonstrations  by whites, 
as some demonstrators had contended. 
 
 
During the news conference, Goode said that police surveillance of the home 
on the 6400 block of Buist Avenue occupied by the interracial couple, Gerald 
and Carol Fox, would continue even though the state of emergency  was being 
lifted. 
 
 
Charles Williams and Marietta Bloxom, the black couple that had occupied a 
house in the 2500 block of South 61st Street, moved out of the neighborhood 
shortly after the demonstrations, feeling unwelcome and fearing  for their 



safety. 
 
 
Last month, several weeks after they had left, the house they had occupied 
was set on fire by arsonists and seriously damaged. 
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